

1000 Claremont Road . Carlisle . PA 17013 . Main: 717.243.2031 . Fax: 717.240.1952 . claremontnursing.com

Dear Family and Friends,

Claremont Nursing and Rehabilitation Center is resuming visitation, while continuing to abide by the Pennsylvania Department of Health, Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), and Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) guidelines to keep our residents and employees healthy.

While visitation is allowed by recent guidelines, they may change due to county positivity rates, vaccination rates, outbreak status, and quarantine status that would limit visitation.

Everyone who visits must comply with the following:

- Each visitor will be screened for signs and symptoms of COVID-19. Anyone who shows symptoms, or has had close contact with someone who tested positive for COVID-19 in the past 14 days, regardless of vaccination status, will not be permitted.
- Each visitor must wear a mask for the entire visit.
- Each visitor must social distance, at least 6 feet; while in the facility and must use the hand sanitizing stations.
- Visitors who are unable to adhere to the core principles of COVID-19 infection prevention will not be permitted to visit, or will be asked to leave.

The above are the core principals of the CMS guidelines. Claremont asks everyone to abide by these guidelines to maintain a healthy and COVID free environment.

- Please schedule visits by calling our Activities Department at 717.240.1944. This will ensure there are appropriate areas for your visit.
- Outdoor visitation is preferred even if the resident and visitor are fully vaccinated. Claremont will make alternate accommodations due to inclement weather.

If you have additional questions or extenuating circumstances that would impact the visitation process, please contact your social worker. We all look forward to seeing you soon. As always, thank you for your continued support and patience.

B. Melissa Smith

Administrator